September 30, 1944. Lt. Vincent J. Hogan, Physical Fitness Officer, Army Air Field, Herington, Kansas. Dear Lieutenant Hogan: I am still not in a position to present to give you any hopeful possibilities of playing your Army Air Field team. We will have to worry along with our college schedule for a while until we have that arranged, and then we may be in a position to give you more definite information later. Very sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:AH